


   
Per the PPS contract with Trillium Charter School (CHTR 65665), section E.1.e.,  
 “…If the charter school fails to meet any performance benchmark set forth in its Annual 
 Performance Framework and Report or its Accountability Plan, for two consecutive 
 school years, a plan of action will be initiated…If after these steps are completed and 
 reasonable goals are not met within an additional calendar year from when the steps are 
 developed, this may be grounds for termination.”  
 
Additionally, Oregon’s Charter School Law, ORS 338.105(1), states, “During the term of a 
charter, the sponsor may terminate the charter on any of the following grounds: 

(a) Failure to meet the terms of an approved charter or this chapter. 
(b) Failure to meet the requirements for student performance stated in the charter. 
(c) Failure to correct a violation of a federal or state law that is described in ORS 

338.115. 
(d) Failure to maintain insurance as described in the charter. 
(e) Failure to maintain financial stability. 
(f) Failure to maintain, for one or more consecutive years, a sound financial 

management system described in the proposal submitted under ORS 338.045 and 



 through to Trillium for the full fiscal year is $1,362,756 (assumed 201 students), paid monthly 
 based on previous month’s weighted average daily membership. 

 
Fiscal impact for 2019-20 would be an estimated $1,530,360 less funds being passed through to 

 charter  schools.  PPS would receive full funding for any Trillium students who enroll in a PPS 
 school for the 2019-20 year.  

 
If the Board votes in opposition to terminating the charter with Trillium Charter School, the fiscal 

 impact for 2019-20 would be an estimated $1,530,360 in funds to be passed through to Trillium 



 
 

VIII. STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
  
 Due to Trillium’s failure to meet requirements for student performance stated in the charter, and 


